



Examining Officer for A122 Lower Thames Crossing by email:

Health and Safety Executive
Redgrave Court
Merton Road
Bootle
Merseyside
L20 7HS
NSIP.Applications@hse.gov.uk

Dear Examining Officer,

## Planning Inspectorate Scheme Ref: TR010032

HSE is aware of the ongoing examination into the application by National Highways in respect of the Development Consent Order application for the proposed A122 Lower Thames Crossing.

HSE has engaged with the applicant on the proposals and is seeking to agree the Statement of Common Ground, however, HSE has been unable to sign off the current version by the deadline as there are some amendments required in order for it to accurately reflect HSE's current policy on hyperbaric working conditions (Item No 2.1.2).

I trust that this explanation is useful to you and please contact <a href="mailto:NSIP.Applications@hse.gov.uk">NSIP.Applications@hse.gov.uk</a> if you have any further queries.

Yours sincerely

Gill Smart